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146.620 - 100 Hz
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Edition for March 2015

** The next regular club meeting will be held on Tuesday, 
March 10th, 2015 @ 7:30 pm at Lapeer County EOC **

ARES Net

Every Tuesday at 8:00 pm on 146.620 – with 100 Hz PL

(except club meeting nights)

Club Founder:  Hollis Hayes W8ACD

(except club meeting nights)

Thursday Night Net

Every Thursday at 8:00 pm on 442.750 + with 123 Hz PL

Meetings

LCARA meetings are held the second Tuesday of each month in the Lapeer 
County Central Dispatch Center (911), 2332 W. Genesee St., Lapeer, MI at 
7:30 pm

Newsletter

Items for the newsletter may be called in to the editor at 810-793-4986 
or emailed to kevinboxey@hotmail.com.  The deadline for submission is the 
20th of each month.

Website:  http://www.w8lap.com

Facebook: Lapeer  County  Amateur  Radio  Association
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Public Service Event Schedule
*** please keep these dates open in your calendar ***

Upcoming events

Lee N8LJ will be giving a 
presentation on using LoTW 
at the March club meeting.

Skywarn training – 16 April 2015

Memorial Day Op CARE – 22 to 25 May 2015 (TBC)

Big Fish Triathlon – 31 May 2015

July 4th Op CARE – 02 to 05 July 2015 (TBC)

Atwood – 19 July 2015

Crim – 22 Aug 2015

Labor Day Op CARE – 04 to 07 Sept 2015 (TBC)



Editorial Section

The President Says:

Hello everyone.  You can tell that the busy radio months are almost here by the size of the 
Waveguide.  It practically wrote itself this month.

There is a bunch to read in this issue so I will not be long winded.  One topic for the March 
meeting will be setting up more presentations.  I am looking for “show and tell” presenters.  The 
topics could be radio projects you have built or maybe a review of a new piece of gear you 
purchased.  I plan on presenting at the April meeting on my go box project.

See you at the meeting
Kevin KB8TAR

The Treasurer Says:

Greetings to one and all. Brrrr., what a cold winter. We should be outdoors putting up antennas 

The VP Says:

Nothing new to report for this month except that the new RACES cards are in.  I'll soon be 
distributing them to all that I have the appropriate paperwork on file for.

Due to my work schedule I will be unable to attend the club meetings but I'm certain that I'll be 
advised of anything new.

73, TOM

Greetings to one and all. Brrrr., what a cold winter. We should be outdoors putting up antennas 
or something this time of year. No were stuck indoors staying out of the cold.

I have been negotiating the lease on the tower out at Maple Grove School. As reported to you 
quite some time ago, the school was going to want us to add their name to our liability insurance 
policy. At that time it was going to cost us an additional $50 a year to do that.  I was unwilling, 
and told the new administration so. After much negotiating with both the school and the 
insurance co. we came to a compromise. The insurance carrier will send the school a free 
certificate showing our insurance policy, every year and when any changes are made to the policy. 
In exchange the school will reinstitution our lease. The only think wrong with that is that the 
tower lease is in the rears by two years. So to keep things as they have
always been, the school is going to renew the lease this time only until 2016. In 2016 we will have 
to renew again for the normal three year term. 

The treasury has now paid the Liability insurance company for the new year. That is one of the 
big hits for February. The other is the Property insurance that is carried by the ARRL. That is 
due before the second week in March, so I will be paying it also.

We took in a little bit from some dues and the donations for coffee and donuts, but the treasury 
is still solvent and not in any trouble.

Operation Care is coming soon and when it does I expect everyone is going to volunteer so that we 
can build the treasury back up.  RIGHT!!!!!

Stay warm and full of anticipation of warm weather.
Respectfully, Treasurer, William Miller KD8VP



The Trustee Says:

Hello W8LAP Supporters:

There have been no issues that involve the trustee administration function, and no system 
malfunctions.

This month’s Links:

Club Call Trustees

The LCARA meeting minutes recently referenced asking the trustee for W8LAP (me) about 
using the call for the upcoming Michigan QSO party.  The FCC rules mention nothing about the 
procedure for requesting or granting use of a club call at the club level. The rules do note both 
the requirements for obtaining a club call, and the responsibilities of the trustee.

To obtain a club call, the FCC requires that the club possess certain documents, have a 
minimum membership, and the trustee be approved/appointed by the club president.  
Application for trusteeship is done through the VEC office of the ARRL.  Details are at 
http://www.arrl.org/club-call-signs .

The essence of trusteeship is to assure that a call is used within the parameters of FCC Part 
97 (Amateur Radio Service) rules.  The club call is a station license, but not an operator
license.  This means that a club call may only be used within privileges of either the radio 
operator, or the control operator.  Put another way, if you are given permission to use W8LAP, 
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operator, or the control operator.  Put another way, if you are given permission to use W8LAP, 
it must be used with the operating privileges of your license.  K6RIA has a very good 
explanation and Q&A at k6ria.net/PDF/Club callsign use.pdf

Some clubs have taken permissions to the extreme.  These include requirements for written 
requests, time limits, and written explanations when the call is used in situations where FCC 
rule infractions occur.  An example is on the Brazos Valley Amateur Radio Club site:  
http://www.bvarc.org/index.php?page=clubcall .  I'll leave it to you to opine on the sagacity of 
having a full page of instructions, and a request form, let alone submitting to the club board of 
directors, instead of the trustee.

For W8LAP, using the call is simple:  Send an email to me, with the circumstances of your 
proposed use, and I'll get back to you.

One matter of trusteeship that LCARA differed from some clubs, relative to the club 
repeater, is in repeater maintenance.  For decades, this club considered that the W8LAP 
trustee possessed the knowledge and equipment to maintain the club repeater.  This was, in 
fact, the case with all past trustees, to my awareness.  The FCC rules do not require this, 
however.  Thus, when asked to take over as trustee, I sought other members with more 
technical experience and equipment to oversee the practical aspects of the W8LAP repeater.  
Although I work with our Tech Team* at the site, my primary responsibility is to see that the 
W8LAP call is not used improperly in operation, and has an interference-free signal.

* Lee (N8LJ) and Will (KB8YGA)

See you at the next meeting,

Mike, KN8Z (kn8z at arrl.net)



The Secretary Says:

Lapeer Radio Club     Meeting Minutes     February 10, 2015

Meeting called to order at 7:30 pm by acting president Tom Oliver. 13 members and guests 
were present.

Congratulations to Tom Mercier KE8AGM for getting his license and welcome to Steve Hill 
WA8HHE.

Hospital report, Dan reports his wife is doing well.

Skywarn training will be at the PIX Theater April 16th. Pre-registration is required. Sign up at 
www.lapeerskywarn.com starting March 1st. Seating at the PIX is limited.

There will be a county wide emergency preparedness exercise on June 5th, 2015. The exercise 
will be held from 8:30 am till noon. Tom KB8EDY is in need of a net control operator and three 
other operators to monitor the repeater for possible communications back up. Contact Tom 
for details. kd8eby@arrl.net

The secretary’s’ report was read and approved without changes. The treasures’ report was 
read and approved.

Trustee reported the repeaters were working fine. Steve WA8HHE reported contact with 
the call sign assignee (who resides out of state) the “lurker” sometimes used. Rumor says the 
assignee may have contacted some relatives still living in the area inquiring if anyone was using 
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the call sign assignee (who resides out of state) the “lurker” sometimes used. Rumor says the 
assignee may have contacted some relatives still living in the area inquiring if anyone was using 
the call sign. Since the contact, no lurker activity has been reported.

Net control operators are needed for Tuesday night and Thursday night 8 pm nets. Please 
step up and pick up net control if no one else starts the net. The suggested preamble is 
printed in each Waveguide.

Ideas were suggested to email net announcement to remind the members of the net. The 
MIQRP group uses an automated email for their weekly net. To get the automatic 
announcement, the members must be signed into the appropriate yahoo users group.

In the Ask your Elmer agenda, Chris KC8TWL asked if anyone had a repair process for an 
RJ45 microphone connector. The tab that prevents the removal of the connector broke off 
allowing the connector to slip out during use. Dan KC1BUD requested a list of “Q” signals.

The presentation of the evening was “Video Cameras” by our own Mike KN8Z.

To support the clubs desire to enhance the meetings with presentations and we depend upon 
someone procuring a video projector, Mike Bowman graciously agreed to investigate the cost 
for the club to procure a video projector.

50/50 was won by Chris KC8TWL.

Respectfully submitted

Lee   N8LJ  



L 

Event announcement

Hamfest information

L 

Here is a cool website from KD8EOA

http://hams.mapmash.com/hammap.php



L 

$$$ Stuff  for Sale      $$$

• x

If you have something to sell please send an email with the details to 
kevinboxey@hotmail.com to be included in the Waveguide listing.

Don’t forget to join your fellow hams on the LCARA nets

• Tuesday night at 8:00 pm on 146.620 – with 100 Hz PL

and

• Thursday night at 8:00 pm on 442.750 + with 123 Hz PL

L 

I was asked to speak at a school Science Olympiad in February 
on amateur radio and Skywarn.  Here are the kids from Murphy 
Elementary School, 3rd through 5th grade.  Hopefully we will see 

their faces at Skywarn training this year.  KB8TAR



FCC license policy update

SB QST @ ARL $ARLB007 ARLB007 FCC "Paperless" Amateur Radio License 
Policy Now in Effect ZCZC AG07 QST de W1AW ARRL Bulletin 7 ARLB007 >From 
ARRL Headquarters Newington CT February 17, 2015

To all radio amateurs SB QST ARL ARLB007 ARLB007 FCC "Paperless" Amateur 
Radio License Policy Now in Effect Starting today, February 17, the FCC no longer 
routinely issues paper license documents to Amateur Radio applicants and 
licensees. 

The Commission maintains that the official Amateur Radio license authorization is 
the electronic record that exists in its Universal Licensing System (ULS), although 
the FCC had routinely continued to print and mail hard copy licenses until this 
week. In mid-December, the FCC adopted final procedures to provide access to 
official electronic authorizations, as it had proposed in WT Docket 14-161 as part 
of its "process reform" initiatives.

Under the new procedures, licensees will access their current official 
authorization ("Active" status only) via the ULS License Manager. The FCC will 
continue to provide paper license documents to all licensees who notify the 
Commission that they prefer to receive one.Commission that they prefer to receive one.

Licensees will also be able to print out an official authorization - as well as an 
unofficial "reference copy" - from the ULS License Manager. "We find this 
electronic process will improve efficiency by simplifying access to official 
authorizations in ULS, shortening the time period between grant of an application 
and access to the official authorization, and reducing regulatory costs," the FCC 
Wireless Telecommunications Bureau (WTB) said.

According to the WTB, the new procedures will save at least $304,000 a year, 
including staff expenses. 
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Lapeer County Amateur Radio Association

P.O. Box 12

Hadley, MI 48440-0012

Officers

President: Kevin Boxey KB8TAR, 810-793-4986

Vice President:  Tom Oliver KD8EBY,  810-247-3227

Treasurer:  Bill Miller KD8VP, 810-797-5329

Secretary:  Flo Haack KC8CAB, 810-793-2606

Committees and Appointees

Club Call Trustee W8LAP:  Mike Zedan KN8Z

Repeater technical team:  Lee N8LJ & Will KB8YGA

Skywarn Coordinator:  Tom Oliver KD8EBY

Meeting Refreshments:  Bill Miller KD8VP

Newsletter Editor:  Kevin Boxey KB8TARNewsletter Editor:  Kevin Boxey KB8TAR

Net Manager:  Tom Oliver KD8EBY

Testing Coordinator:  Volunteer needed

County EC:  Tom Oliver KD8EBY

County AEC:  Kevin Boxey KB8TAR



Editorial Section

• Sound analysis – KD8TXW
• CW decoder project – KD8TXW
• Radio message forms – KB8TAR
• Go box construction – does anybody have a box assembled for show and tell ? (multiple club 
members and examples would be nice)
• 10 tower mistakes - TBD
• Existing videos of 20 minutes or so ?
• Emergency power – TBD
• Equipment review – do you have a new piece of gear and could share your experience with the 
group ?
• more ideas…??

See you at the January meeting.
Kevin KB8TAR 


